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A Message from Mr Thomas, Headteacher 

 

Prynhawn da/Good Afternoon, 

  

Well, we have come to the end of our first full week and it has been a tad on the cold side. 

  

The children are back into their work routines and are producing some lovely pieces of work which 

you will see further into the Newsletter. 

  

Yeah 5/6 classes have had a very busy week.  Monday saw the three classes continue their work with 

Airbus and Wednesday they had a fantastic time working on their STEM projects which was delivered 

by Bangor University. 

  

Mrs Saunders was very proud of her Netball team on Monday as they finished up second in the 

Holywell tournament. Bendigedig pawb. 

  

Attendance is becoming a bigger problem for us here at Maes Y Felin and throughout Wales and the 

UK.  Our guidance from the Welsh Government and Flintshire  has been updated and I will share this 

and our procedures with you next week. 

  



Next week will see our after-school clubs start I know some of hem are filling up very quickly so sign 

up quickly if you want your child to take part. 

  

Friday sees Derwen have the privilege of having the first class service of 2024.  These events are a 

fantastic opportunity for you to come and witness how proud your children are of the working they 

are doing in class.  If you haven’t booked your lunch can you please do so with Mrs Dickinson to 

ensure food will be there for you on the day. 

  

Our Criw Cymraeg and School Council have been busy organizing our Santes Dwynen disco which will 

take place on Thursday. 

  

Hope you all have a wonderful weekend. 

  

David Thomas 

  

Acting Headteacher. 

.  

What's been happening in school this week 

 Squirrels and Foxes 

In Foxes and Squirrels class this week, we have continued our work on 'Owl Babies' from last week. 

The children have been working as a group to sequence and retell the story using a story map. We 

will be using these story maps next week to create an animation of the story. In maths, the children 

have been practicing their measuring skills. We have compared the sizes of various owls and 

measured their wingspan. 



 

 



 

 

 

Owls, Badgers and Hedgehogs 

In Owls, Badgers and Hedgehogs this week we have been exploring oceans and sea creatures. We 

created our own oceans by familiarising ourselves with different sea creatures and features.  We 

have also been looking at maps of the world and identifying where the different oceans are located 

and then placing the ocean names on our own blank maps. In PE, this week we have been trying to 

introduce different Welsh terms into our games.  



 



 



 

 



 



 

 



 

 

Derwen and Ceiriosen  

The children in Derwen and Ceiriosen have had a very busy week in their learning. They haven't let 

the cold weather stop them from learning outside and have enjoyed making story maps using chalk 

to practise their Cymraeg.  

In Maths they have been learning about how to transfer the data they collected in their Science 

experiment to draw bar graphs on graph paper.   

In Language the children have been looking at when to use determiners and using their imagination 

to respond to different pictures from a picture book.  

The children continue to add more ideas to their Animal Kingdom topic and have looked at how they 

can achieve the Four Core Purposes through their topic.  



Thank you for those of you who came to support our Reading Cafe. Don't forget our next Reading 

Cafe is Thursday 1st February at 2.30pm.  

Derwen have their class service next Friday 26th January at 10am so we look forward to seeing you 

then! We hope you can stay after the service for tea/coffee and to take part in the lesson with your 

child.  

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Bedwen 

This week in Bedwen, the children have enjoyed researching the 7 wonders of Holywell. The children 

used their ICT skills to create a leaflet on PowerPoint. In maths some of the children have been 

learning about money, understanding the different values of the coins and notes. We have also been 

trying very hard to learn how to tie our show laces.  



 

 

Masarnen, Collen a Llwyfen 

We've had a fantastic week in Blwyddyn 5 a 6. At the beginning of the week, the school had been 

invaded by zoo animals that had left lots of clues about what we're learning about in topic and our 

class book, King Kong. Airbus came to teach us how to debug algorithms. 'Reach Wider' also came to 

deliver a science workshop about the human body. We thoroughly enjoyed taking part in the 

investigations, especially the one about our digestive system!  

 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Enfys 

This week in Enfys the children have enjoyed working on their Unearthing Boxes! The boxes include a 

series of activities to help children see an altogether different, more positive view of themselves, 

helping them to lead their life in the best possible way! They’ve made a great start and are looking 

forward to continuing them next week. 

Special Achievements  



 

On Monday 15th January we played in the Holywell Area Netball Competition. We played against 

three other schools: Ysgol Bro Carmel, Maes Glas and St. Winefrides. 

We played our first match against Bro Carmel, in the last minute of the match we scored our first goal 

and took the win. The second game was a very tough game against St.Winefrides, they won 9-1 but 

our team didn’t give up and gave it 100% up until the final whistle. Our last match was against Maes 

Glas, in this match we really started to gel as a team and won 6-0.  

Overall, we came second in the Holywell Area Competition. We are very proud of the team and how 

amazing they worked together! 

 

Molly won an award at Popstars this week - da iawn! 



Menu 

 



Attendance 

 

Badgers won the class attendance award today. 

 

Max won the individual attendance award. 



Our current attendance is 88.30%  

Cornel Cymraeg 

Gair yr Wythnos 

 

Dosbarth yr Wythnos 

 



1 - Foxes 

Athrawes yr Wythnos 

 

2 - Miss Tait 

Siaradwyr Cymraeg yr Wythnos 

 

Upcoming events  

. 25th January - Santes Dwynwen. Disco in school.  

• 26th January - Derwen class service and lunch  

• 8th February - Reading cafe 2.30-3pm  



• 9th February Ceiriosen class service and lunch  

• 9th February - Children's mental Health week  

• 12th February Half term 

• 19th February - Children back to school  

• 22nd February - Reading Cafe  

• 1st March. School Eisteddfod. Dydd Gŵyl Dewi  

• 7th March - Reading cafe  

• 7th March - World book day. More information to follow  

• 8th March- Owls class service and lunch. 

• 8th March. stay and play years 5 and 6   

• 11th March - Commonwealth service Westminster Abbey. Representatives from school to 

attend. 

• 15th March - stay and play year 5 and 6  

• 18th March - Parents evening  

• 20th March. Hedgehogs class service and lunch for parents  

• 22nd March - Stay and play years 5 and 6  

• 25th March - Easter Holidays  

• 8th April - staff training day  

• 9th April - children return to school  

School Information 

Access 

The gate from the bus bay on the high school site will now remain closed until 2 45pm (previously 2 

30pm)  

Nuts 

We are a nut free school, please ensure there are no nut based foods brought on to the premises. 

Collection from School 

From September 2023 ONLY children in year 5 and 6 can walk home without an adult and this will 

only be allowed once we have had  written permission from parents/carers. All other children must 

be collected by an adult. Please let us know if someone different is collecting your children, if you 

would like a password system set up, please speak to class teachers or the office. 

 

Holiday Form 



If you wish to take your children on holiday during term time, can you please fill out the below 

Holiday Request Form, at least 7 days before the first day of absence. 

Holiday Request Form 

 

Clubs  

After school clubs for Autumn are available to book on school cloud.  

Zero Tolerance 

Aggressive, violent and threatening behaviour towards school staff will not be tolerated. Individuals 

behaving aggressive or violently towards school staff will be asked to leave the premises and 

reported to the police. 

School Essentials Grant 

Children whose families are on lower incomes and qualify for certain benefits can apply for a grant 

of: 

• £125 per learner 

• £200 for learners entering year 7 (to help with increased costs associated with starting 

secondary school) 

All compulsory school years from reception to year 11 are now eligible. 

All looked after children qualify for the grant, whether they receive free school meals or not. 

Learners who receive free school meals due to transitional protection arrangements do not qualify. 

Families are only entitled to claim once per child, per school year. 

The 2023 to 2024 scheme is now open and will close on 31 May 2024.  

To apply for this grant please contact your local authority. 

 

https://www.gov.wales/school-essentials-grant  

 

3 - PE timetable for whole school  - for individual timetables, please see class seesaw. 

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Ug4_TzS3ZEGUCRtgHRR5k9yuNo-MhshHrACgnnxC3NVUMTE2QlhDQjYwM0FOU0ZVMjI1OUFHV0IzNC4u
https://gov.wales/free-school-meals-frequently-asked-questions
https://www.gov.wales/school-essentials-grant


 

4 - Our school information. 

Learning, training and employment opportunities 

FREE training 

 from Achieve More Training for those who live or work in Wales  

Achieve More Apprenticeships Ltd. (achievemoretraining.com) 

Coleg Cambria  

We are hosting a variety of open events throughout November  

Don't forget to book on using the link:https://buff.ly/3ZIj8Gs 

https://achievemoretraining.com/courses-qualifications/leisure-fitness
https://buff.ly/3ZIj8Gs?fbclid=IwAR1pAMhR_3XtI6qQ6xk1Pb3DFGl3ZB0V0u1hIn6nSMsxrIJHo-hW3Ph2i3I


 

In our community 

The Table 

The Table is open Monday from 12-2 in St Peter’s Church (behind Lidl)  

Free delicious lunch in our warm church 

Shop for a basket of shopping (we only ask for a donation, if you can afford it) 

A listening ear and access to other sources of support 

Creche, so small children can be kept safe and have fun while we're open! 

And we always begin with the Bread of Life Service @ 11.30! 

All are welcome and there are no barriers to coming along! 

Children's University 

Are you a parent in North Wales why not use our link to find activities you can do on your doorstep 

https://www.childrensuniversity.co.uk/activity-search/ 

Holywell Library  

These activities take place at Holywell Library every week, for further information please contact the 

Library on:  01352 703850 or holywell.library@aura.wales 

 

Lego Club - Monday 10.00 - 11.00 & 3.30 - 4.30 

https://www.childrensuniversity.co.uk/activity-search/?fbclid=IwAR34Wo2jhK-QwHZouT0yuuIfayk0FBM_RhaAN8vhyWlbbw-erK7XHQSJopI
mailto:holywell.library@aura.wales


Rhyme time- Tuesday 10.00 – 10.30  

Drawing / Games Club  - Tuesday 4.30 – 5.30 

Learn my Way (Basic IT course) - Thursday 11.00 – 12.00 noon 

Sport and Recreation 

 

Contact Us 

Embed://<iframe 

src="https://www.google.com/maps/embed?pb=!1m18!1m12!1m3!1d9543.235315023385!2d-

3.219839015485289!3d53.275044878471284!2m3!1f0!2f0!3f0!3m2!1i1024!2i768!4f13.1!3m3!1m2!

1s0x487ad46c8940929b%3A0xa9ebb8ef9a1ab678!2sYsgol%20Maes%20Y%20Felin!5e0!3m2!1sen!2s

uk!4v1671748325177!5m2!1sen!2suk" width="600" height="450" style="border:0;" 

allowfullscreen="" loading="lazy" referrerpolicy="no-referrer-when-downgrade"></iframe> 

 

Ysgol Maes y Felin 

Pen y Maes Road 

Holywell 

CH8 7EN 

01352 711366 

mfmail@hwbcymru.net 

 

Ysgol Maes y Felin Website 

mailto:mfmail@hwbcymru.net
http://ysgolmaesyfelin.co.uk/
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